


In relation to your questions 3 and 4, I can advise that Kāinga Ora does not routinely test soil for lead 
unless there is a specific reason to do so. We also do not have a specific work code to record soil 
tests for lead. Both of these requests are therefore declined under section 18(g) of the Act as the 
information requested is not held. 
 
In response to your question 5, Kāinga Ora has a policy that outlines the management and control of 
paint containing lead (PCL), but we have no plans to remove all PCL from our homes, or soil, unless 
there is a specific reason. Below is an extract from our policy that explains this: 
 
‘Paint containing lead in good condition that remains undisturbed presents little or no health risk. The 
presence of PCL is a potential health risk if it: 

 is disturbed or removed by inappropriate methods 

 is an advanced state of deterioration such as chalking, flaking, powdering, peeling or chipping 

 could be accessed and chewed on or ingested by children or pets 

 is present on a friction or impact surface such as a sash window, window jamb or exterior floor. 
On these surfaces the paint can be disturbed by daily activities such as the sash closing on the sill 
and foot traffic on the floor.’ 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
Freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations 




